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Dear Parents and Carers, 

Just a quick note to wish you all a happy holiday with the hope of some Spring 
sunshine which always sets us up well for the coming term.  Also, to wish our senior 
phase learners’ long periods of uninterrupted peace and quiet to study for their 
upcoming exams.  
 
When we come back school staff will reflect on the year so far which will result in the 
annual Standards and Quality Report and then the School Improvement Plan.  A few 
of you may be involved in giving feedback and helping set the next series of targets – 
we are very grateful when you do.   
 
Looking back on the past few months there have been some incredible high points 
such as  
 

• completing the project to give out over 48 000 iPads to learners and staff. 

• learners sharing and celebrating their Equalities work at the City Chambers.  

• learners building and racing their own hydrogen powered vehicles at 
Meadowbank, learning more about the climate emergency as they did so.   

 
Much more of that in the coming weeks and months, but first of course, some valuable 
and hopefully relaxing, family time.   

 
Kind regards 

Yours sincerely,  

 
Lorna French 
Service Director for Education and Chief Education Officer  
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